

Our ref: MC21/117

23 February 2021

Department of

State Development, Infrastructure,
Local Government and Planning

Ms Melva Hobson PSM
President
Organisation of Sunshine Coast Association of Residents
President@OSCAR.org.au

Dear Ms Hobson

I refer to your letter of 4 January 2021 to the Honourable Stirling Hinchliffe MP, Minister for Tourism Industry Development and Innovation and Minister for Sport about the proposed residential and wave pool development at Coolum West. Your correspondence was referred to the Honourable Steven Miles MP, Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning for consideration. The Deputy Premier has asked me to respond on his behalf on this occasion.

I acknowledge the concerns your group has regarding this proposed development and would like to offer a meeting with myself and Dr Carl Ungerer, Senior Policy Advisor, Office of the Deputy Premier to discuss this matter further.

If you would like to meet please contact Ms Lauren Roberts, Executive Assistant to the Acting General Manager, Economic Development Queensland, in the Department of State Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning, by telephone on (07) 3452 7510 or by email at lauren.roberts@dsdti.gld.gov.au, who will be pleased to assist.

Yours sincerely

Jason Camden

A/General Manager

Goson Canden

**Economic Development Queensland**